STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES
Date: 
September 15, 2020
Time: 
10:04 a.m.
PLACE: 
Via Teleconference +1 513-666- 7335



PIN 552 215 919 #  
Members
Present:    Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair, Industry Member
Steven Noonan, Chief Boiler Inspector 


Brian Wodka, Industry Member
John F. Arizaga, Industry Member
STAFF
PRESENT: 
Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards 
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
                        Tracey Wilson-Baylor, Administrative Specialist III
OTHERS
PRESENT:    Greg Morgan, Commissioner (O&P licensing)
                        Matt Abresch, Public Attendee
CALL TO ORDER: 
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chairman, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Stationary Engineers to Order at 10:04 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   
The Board members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on July 21, 2020.  Upon Mr. Wodka’s Motion and Mr. Arizaga’s second, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Business Meeting Minutes without amendment or correction. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
None to report.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT
Vice Chairman Restivo reported the application statistics for the months of November 2019 through September 2020.
November 2019 - 15 approved

January 2020 - 14 approved

March 2020 - 15 approved, 5 pending additional information and 1 denied.

May 2020 - 4 approved

July 2020 - 6 approved

September 2020 - 9 approved, 1 pending additional information.
Upon Mr. Wodka’s motion and Mr. Arizaga’s second the Board unanimously voted to approve the Application Review Committee Report.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Director Bailey thanked former Commissioner of Occupational and Professional Licensing, Victoria Wilkins, for her time with the Department of Labor and welcomed new Commissioner, Greg Morgan. Director Bailey informed the Board that Commissioner Morgan comes from the private construction sector and is well-versed in customer service which has been his forte. Director Bailey stated that she is very excited to be working with the new Commissioner and again thanked former Commissioner Wilkins for her service. Director Bailey notified the Board that the Department still has not returned to the building with no definitive date set to return.
REVIEW OF PSI EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 
PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for July 2020:
Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested

	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	12
	5
	7
	42%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	8
	1
	7
	13%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	9
	0
	9
	0%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	3
	2
	1
	67%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	4
	2
	2
	        

	                              TOTAL
	          36
	10
	26
	28%


PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for August 2020: 
Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	8
	3
	5
	38%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	3
	0
	3
	0%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	20
	1
	19
	5%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	           4
	3
	1
	75%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	3
	3
	0
	

	                              TOTAL
	38
	10
	28
	26%


Ms. Bailey reported: 36 candidates were tested in July 2020, 10 passed, 26 failed with a 28% passing rate. 
Ms. Bailey reported: 64 candidates were tested in August 2020, 10 passed, 28 failed with a 26 % passing rate. 

Since January of 2020, the passing rate is 35%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 36%.  There are currently 4862 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS
Director Bailey reminded that Board that, previously, they had discussed reciprocal licensing with Ohio. However, she explained Ohio had responded and declined.
NEW BUSINESS
Director Bailey stated that Vice Chairman Restivo had sent to the Board an article about caustic boilers and that the Board will be discussing this matter at the November 2020 Board meeting. Vice Chairman Restivo urged the Board to participate more and to put in new information and questions that they may have about changes in the Stationary Engineer field. Commissioner Greg Morgan joined the call and introduced himself to the Board and thanked the Board for including him today. Commissioner Morgan expressed how excited he was to be joining the Department and thanked Director Bailey for the excellent job that she has been doing with the Mechanical Boards.
CORRESPONDENCE
None to report.
COUNSEL’S REPORT

None to report.
CHAIR’S REPORT
None to report.

ADJOURNMENT
Upon Mr. Arizaga’s Motion, and Mr. Wodka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 10:12 a.m.
___________________________________
 
____________________

Greg Restivo, Vice Chairman


            Date

________
Without Corrections

________
With Corrections
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